
InterReligious Task Force on Central America 

3606 Bridge Avenue, Cleveland, Ohio 44113

tel: 216.961.0003   fax: 216.961.0002   e-mail: irtf@igc.org

	Via fax: 011 57 1 342 0592 or 011 57 1 337 5890

Sr. Presidente Alvaro Uribe Velez

Presidente de la Republica de Colombia
	Via fax: 011 57 1 560 4630

Sr. Sabas Pretelt de la Vega

Ministro del Interior y de Justicia

	Via fax: 011 57 1 570 2022 or 011 57 1 570 2000

Dr. Luis Camilo Osorio

Fiscal General de la Nación de Colombia


February 26, 2004

Dear Sirs:

We, members of the InterReligious Task Force, are seriously concerned for the safety of Wilson David Higuita, Edelmira Durango and Arturo David, three members of the Peace Community of San José de Apartadó in Antióquia Department, because of recent death threats against them.  On January 31, 2004 several members of this Peace Community were approached by a man in Apartadó while they were waiting for a bus to San José.  The man said that he was there on behalf of paramilitaries who operated in the Urabá region. He told those present that the paramilitaries intended to kill Wilson David Higuita, Edelmira Durango and Arturo David and carry out attacks and robberies against the community as a whole.  This man had been seen taking part in previous attacks by army-backed paramilitaries against the Peace Community of San José.

We are also concerned that these people have repeatedly been threatened by paramilitary groups and detained and questioned by the Colombian military forces, without any authorities bringing those responsible to justice.  This is our fourth letter (Feb. 23 '03, Aug. 12 '03, Nov. 27 '03) to you concerning killings and death threats to the Peace Community of San José and we are outraged at the continued violence in that community by paramilitaries and security forces.  

We again urge you to:

· respect the right of the civilian population, including the Peace Community of San Jose de Apartadó, not to be militarized by being drawn into conflict with the army-backed paramilitaries;

· take immediate and decisive action to confront and dismantle these paramilitary groups, in line with repeated United Nations recommendations;

· conduct full and impartial investigations into links between the security forces and paramilitary forces in Antióquia Department, make the results public and bring to justice those members of the security forces responsible for operating in unison with paramilitary forces or supporting them.

Thank you for your prompt attention.

Sincerely,

Brian J. Stefan Szittai

Coordinator

cc:
Ambassador Luis Alberto Moreno ~ fax: 1 202 232 8643
 UA #50/03 Colombia

The following people hereby urge you to take action on this matter as indicated in this letter:
IRTFF














